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Request Reference: 023.07.21 
Date of Request: 20 September 2021 
Date of Response: 21 September 2021 
 
 
Request and Response 
 
Dear FOI Team,  
 
I am looking to find out where the Probation Board for Northern Ireland publish their Transparency Data for 
spend over £500. 
 
 
Question  
I am looking to find out where the Probation Board for Northern Ireland publish their Transparency Data for 
spend over £500. 
 
Response 
We are unable to provide you with the information you have requested because the scheme relating to 
publishing ‘Transparency Data’ for spend over £500 has not been adopted by the Northern Ireland Civil Service.  
 
As part of our publication scheme we provide the following information on what we spend and how we spend it 
on the PBNI website: https://www.pbni.org.uk/guide-information/spend-spend/ 
 
If you have any queries about this letter, or if you feel I have misinterpreted your request please contact me. 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications. 
 
If you are unhappy with the way PBNI has handled your request, you may ask for an internal review using our 
complaints procedure. A copy of our complaints procedure is available on our website www.pbni.org.uk.  
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the 
Information Commissioner for a decision.  
 
The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:  Information Commissioner’s Office,  
Wycliffe House,  
Water Lane,  
Wilmslow,  
Cheshire,  
SK9 5AF. 
 
Please note that PBNI publishes responses to requests for information on its website where we believe there 
may be a wider public interest. If requests are published they are anonymised i.e. details of the requester are not 
published. 
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